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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th June 2016
Present:
Nathan Scott
Chairman


Andy Reid
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Lorraine Webb
Ladies Captain

Ashley Philpott


Thom Darby

Helen Morris

Miriam Linforth
1 Apology’s

Andy Ward
Paul Davies

Zena Ellis
2 Chairman’s Comments
Can you believe it is June already? Where does the time go? That does mean though that is officially summer and I for one and certainly enjoying training in the warmth that the season has bought with it. 

We have seen numerous events throughout May which has resulted in some great club events and a fair few fantastic PB’s. However, I don’t want to go too much into that here and I will leave that to the Captains race report. 

What I would like to focus on in my comments this month are two areas which interlock perfectly. Beginners and Club numbers. 

Firstly, I think you can see from the numbers on Thursday evenings that the beginners course has started off very well indeed. We have seen increasing numbers each week and everyone that I have spoken to seem to be really enjoying the course. The weather has helped but of course this is largely due to the club itself. I think it has been testament to the sort of club we are that the beginners have felt welcomed into the club by the coaches and the other members alike. I would like to take this opportunity to thank not only the coaches who have done a superb job so far but also the other members of the club who have offered assistance on Thursday nights. 

Secondly, each year you will hear the chairman and secretary bang on about renewals week in week out until you part with your hard earned cash. Of course the main reason for renewing your membership is to ensure the club continues to run and have a place to meet and have our socials etc. However, I also saw it as an opportunity to see how the club numbers are doing compared with this time last year. Now that renewals are largely complete (there’s always one or two stragglers – you know who you are!) I am overjoyed to say that we are indeed a growing club. Over the last 12-month period our running family has grown by over 30 people. So I guess we must be doing something right!  Again, it’s worth pointing out its because of you guys that we have newbies coming along and staying at the club. Keep up the great work and continue to be a welcoming, positive, good looking and fun loving bunch!

Finally, I am days away from confirming the Stopsley Striders race. We have everything in place and I have had a bunch of very dull meetings with some very dull people which I will spare you the details of! Once I get given the thumbs up then entries will open for both the 5 mile and 10 mile races! Keep October 16th free in your diaries.

Remember the importance of sunscreen if you are heading out in the sun and make sure you keep hydrated. Safe running all.

3 Previous Minutes
The minutes for May were accepted.
4 Matters Arising

The captains requested a definitive list of the club members for this year which will be supplied once the numbers are finalised with UKA at the end of the month.
Dan Lewis and Siobhan Jenkins have agreed to carry out a PR role for the club. 

5 Secretary’s Report

Final info received for the Keech 10k on 15.5.16.
SEEA information 

New contact details for Mark Sains received

Athletics injury research being carried out.

Flitwick Flyers invite to joint training run on 7.6.16. at Flitwick Sports Centre.

Sports Tours event info.

More on the Jungle Ultra.

Haversport triathalons info.

Leighton Fun Runners invite to a joint run on 12.7.16.

Sports Tours World Marathons info 
Mark Sains sent info about the Alf Brown race
Beds AAA minutes from their meeting

Invite to the Marine Corps Marathon.

Barry Wallmans death from the AAA

The Green Wheel Relay on 19,6,16. A 50ml 3 stage relay

AAA committee meeting rescheduled

6 Treasurer’s Report

CG reports 
The Accounts.
Bank: £7856.88p
Charity money: £1454.19p
Cash in hand: 616.17p
7 Running Report by Lorraine Webb & Paul Davies for May 2016
Well, who would have thought it, as I write this ( from the comfort of my back garden ), the sun has finally started to get his hat on and now instead of complaints about the cold and snow, we’re hearing complaints about the heat and sun.  Us runners sure are a difficult bunch to please.  So, the nights are lighter and runs across the fields and speedwork on the cricket pitches have started.  Most Spring marathons are now behind us and many of us start to concentrate on the shorter, quicker runs.  Our Beginners Course has started and we had an amazing 52 people register with us on Week 1, 18 new signees on Week 2, another 10 on Week 3.   “Everyone is so nice and welcoming” is just one of the comments we have received, so thank you for making our new runners feel at ease.

I must start my report by mentioning Annelies Gerber’s amazing recent achievement which we missed last month.  She took part in and completed the Thames Path 100 which is a continuous trail race starting in London and finishing in Oxford.  Annelies completed this unbelievable distance in 24:43:42.  What an absolutely amazing lady !     
1st & 2nd May 

Sunday saw 3 Striders take on the MK Rocket 5K.  Ben Bodsworth was the first Strider home finishing in 22:31, followed by Mark Layzell (29:16) and Amanda Rankin (29:31).

A rather warm Bank Holiday Monday saw 10 Striders take on the Milton Keynes Marathon.  Christine Lathwell was the first Strider over the line in a time of 3:27:36 which gained her a GFA entry into London next year.  Christine was followed by Pat Blessing in 3:40:50 – turning up late at the track sessions and sprinting round to catch everyone obviously hasn’t been detrimental to your training after all eh Pat, Ben Bodsworth finished his first marathon in a superb time of 3:58:56 PB, Thom Darby, not content with only completing Manchester, finished in a time of 4:06:54, Lorraine Webb completed her 3rd marathon in 4 weekends in a time of 4:21:57, Darren Sutton ( also his first marathon ) finished in 4:46:11 PB, Kelvin Chadwick 4:53:38, Amanda Rankin netted herself a 5:28:54 PB & Phil Nitchen also finished his 2nd marathon in 3 weekends in a time of 5:42:21.  Have a well earned rest now guys !!
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Travelling further afield were 2 Striders, Ben Rigby and Andy Smith who ran the Belfast Marathon.  Ben finished in 3:16:00 and Andy in 3:28:05.

Midweek saw 6 Striders travel to Silverstone and complete the 10K.  John Chapman was our first Strider home in a time of 40:20.  He was followed by Dani Gibson (45:02 PB), Richard Hardy (49:01), Hannah Fothergill (49:44), Ellie Ballinger (54:15) and Mark Layzell (71:38).
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Weekend of 7th & 8th May

16 Striders and 2 ladies who only joined our Beginners Course on Thursday ran the Luton parkrun this weekend.  The sun was shining and many of our Striders commented on the very warm conditions.  Karl Tull ( minus 2 pairs of gloves, so it must have been warm ), was the first Strider home in a PB time of 18:39.  Tom Willis also obtained a PB of 22:29.  Great stuff guys !

Parkrun tourists this week were Graham Busch (Bedford 22:49 PB) and Gerri Tate ran her first parkrun post-baby at York in a time of 29:47.  Just inspirational Gerri !

Sunday saw Men’s Captain Paul Davies run in blisteringly hot temperatures at the Eye 10K finishing the course in a time of 42:32.  Unfortunately, there was no shiny ( well, apart from his forehead ), but he was given a nice bottle of cold beer for his efforts – did we ever find out whether or not you drank it ?  Oh, and in case he didn’t mention it 3 million times, apparently it was hot, very hot, too hot…
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Weekend of 14th & 15th May

18 Striders and 1 of the ladies from our Beginners Course completed the Luton parkrun this week.  Leading the Striders home was Paul Davies in 19:29 and a PB was gained by Valerie Dawson in 27:49.

We had 2 parkrun tourists this week - Ellie Ballinger ran Bromley in 25:36 and Miriam Linforth ran Milton Keynes in 46:10.  

Dani Gibson & Hannah Fothergill ran the All Nations 10K in Windsor with Dani finishing in 48:54 and Hannah in 51:10.

Ellie Ballinger ran her 2nd race this weekend and secured a PB in the Great Baddow 10 mile race, finishing in a time of 1:29:49.  Nice one Ellie !
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27 Striders supported the local Keech Hospice 10K race on Sunday.  Striders secured a double whammy by Rob Barnes winning the overall event for the men in 38:38 and Liz Rollinson winning the overall event for the women in 48:25.  Our following Striders were John Chapman (45:54), Martin Fallon (47:14), Paul Keech (47:36), Philip Davies (52:38), Peter Brown (53:26 PB), Brian Davies (56:07), Stewart Read (56:52), Alison Davidson (57:28 PB), Hannah Fothergill (58:30), Liz Davies (59:50), Simon Cain (1:00:44), Lorraine Webb (1:00:46), Martin Smith (1:01:54), Carly Eaves (1:03:58), Valerie Dawson (1:04:29), Rudi Bartlett (1:05:36 PB), Kulwinder Assra (1:05:57 PB), Claire Frost (1:07:39), Maria Petts (1:10:18 PB), Kate Neale (1:10:29), Liz Evans (1:15:05 PB), Amanda Rankin (1:15:05), Mark Layzell (1:16:22), Penny Kilbey (1:39:11) and David Brown (1:39:13).  A few of our female Striders finished their first 10k race in 10 years / first ever 10K / first ever trail run so special mention must go to them as this was not an easy course – great stuff Alison, Kulwinder, Maria & Liz Evans !!!
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Weekend of 19th – 22nd May

Lynn Doyle took part in the Derwent Water Triathlon in what she described as “awful conditions”.  Even more reason to say well done on achieving a new PB of 1:37 !

3 of our Striders took on the rather surprisingly hilly Blisworth 5 on Friday evening with Paul Davies leading them home in 31:47. He was followed by John Chapman 32:35 and Derek Christopher 39:00.

Luton parkrun saw 15 Striders taking part with Gez Fallon crossing the line first in 19:47 with PBs obtained by Dan Mann (21:28), Tom Willis (22:08), Carly Eaves (26:11).

parkrun tourists this week were Ellie Ballinger completing the Telford course in 26:47 and Amanda Rankin completed the Cardiff parkrun in 32:52.  

Gary Fowler represented Striders at the St Denis Nocturne 10K race and finished in 51:56.

Nathan Scott obtained a new PB of 4:52:53 at the Grafman Middle Distance Triathlon on Sunday taking a huge 15 minutes off his previous best time.  

Bank Holiday Weekend of 27th May

On Friday, Andy Ward finished the European Triathlon Championship Sprint in Lisbon in a time of 1:35:59. 
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Saturday saw 14 Striders and 2 of our Beginners running the Luton parkrun.  Crossing the line in 1st place overall was Karl Tull in 18:36 PB.  Those 1km reps appear to be working a treat Karl !

parkrun tourists this week included Paul Davies achieving 19:02 at the Bedford run and Ellie Ballinger finishing in 27:14 at the Dolgellau run.

Lorraine Webb completed 20.5 laps of the Cyclopark to complete the Kent Road Runner Marathon in 4:23:57. 
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Sunday saw Linda Scanlan complete her first triathlon in the Herts Triathlon Sprint in a time of 1:25:34.  This brilliant result meant Linda was 8th lady out of 34 and 2nd in her age category.  I think we’d agree with Linda and say “not too shoddy” at all ! 
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Bank Holiday Monday saw Amanda Rankin & Finbar Willis competing in the London Vitality 10000m. Amanda finished in 62:14 and Terry in 57:37.  Great going guys.  
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Perhaps unsurprisingly, as I finish this report, the wet and cold weather has returned, and with a rather busy June race wise ahead, including Run Bedford 10K, Marston 5K, St Albans Half, John O’Callaghan Memorial 5 Mile, to name but a few, let’s hope for better weather.  Keep up the good running everyone and continue smashing those P.B’s
8 Alf Brown Race

Will be held on the 18.8.16. 

Entrants are to supply 2 recent race results

9 Strider of the Month
Strider of the Month was awarded to: 
Tom Willis, Phil Nitchin, and Annelies Gerber.

10 Suggestions
New club vests the quality is bad and they are too short.

Lorraine will research alternatives from Scimitar and Kukri
11 Next Social
Is due on 23.06.16 but is the same day as the elections for EU membership. The centre is closed. So the beginners are to continue meeting on the sports field. The Social may need to be cancelled.
Agreed that the social would continue in the Barrels without food.
The July Social will be on the 21st July.

AOB
The Striders race.

Inspire have agreed to the hire of a room in the centre on 16th October date.

There is agreement from some of the sponsors and Massage will be available.

Entries will open on the 10th June.

Discussion re notifying the Farmer about the race.Chris McLaren knows him well.
Ashley said there are only 6 people didn’t come back after the first week of the beginners course, and there are 50 per week average attendance.

A Field track is needed for training.

Thom will Email local schools to try to request use of their fields.

Chicksands trail races notified to DD with Joint intelligence group.

Dunstable will contact Lorraine re a joint race plan.

Next meeting to be held on 4.7.16. in the Barrels.
Meeting closed at 8.50pm

9 Suggestions Box
10 AOB
Club Race

The date will be either 16th or 23rd of October 2016.

We are struggling to find a venue to base the race from. The options are Inspire, Putteridge, or Stopsley Primary School.

We need ideas for the race name! Send ideas to Nathan.
We need to contact Mark to get advice on how to handicap the Alf Brown race held in August. AR to contact Mark .
DD asked if we reminded club members to wear club colours for races.

This will be reviewed with the members at the AGM.
AP suggested we should have a P.R. person, someone from the committee? Nathan will announce it on a couple of club nights to test it out.

DD asked for the Email address of new members.

ZE asked if we can organise a club foreign trip.

Andy W suggested we promote the Box End Triathalon and the Barcelona Marathon.

HM suggested dates for the next socials as 26th May and 23rd June at the working mens club.

TD asked if we can add training info on the website and the newsletter.

PD Asked that in relation to the proposed P.R. person the running reports should stay with the 
Captains.

Coaches – Ask some of the coaches whether they wish to continue or not.

Can we have a further Coaches meeting after the Beginners group ends.

Next committee meeting will be held on: 6th June 2016 at the Barrels
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